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SUNDAY, May 10 

  8:45 - FBC Coffee Café   

  9:00 - Senior and Parent Breakfast 

  9:15 - Sunday School 

10:00 - Library Open 

10:30 - Morning Worship/Baccalaureate 

 No Evening Activities 
     or Worship Service 

MONDAY, May 11 

 12:00 - Missions Luncheon 

TUESDAY, May 12 

  7:00 - Men’s Prayer Group 

  6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry/Aldersgate 

WEDNESDAY, May 13 

  4:30 - English as Second Language 

  5:30 - Prayer Meeting/Chapel 

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

     

         

 

 

       
  

    

 

 

 

           

   Last Sunday’s Record                         
    May 3 
      First Baptist  SS: 291 
      Offering:  $31,064.90 
              

            January 1, 2015                   
Requirements:   $464,043.42 
Receipts:             $465,458.43 

 
Deacon of the Week 
5/10 - Joe Ross  
5/17 - Scott Sills 
5/24 - Joey Mabry 
5/31 - Mark Williams 

Preschool Ext. Session 
Greg and Kathryn Monsour 

LAUNCH 
Betsy Brewer 

John and Kristen Anderson 
Katie Shaffer 

Counting Committee 
Susan Hill 

Leslie Dunn 
John Ellis 

Kelly Swain, Chairman 
 

Worship Welcomers 
Joe and Judy Pettey 

Tommy and Kay Boren  
Sunday School Greeters  

Freddie Poitevent 
Philip Willingham 

Gene Henley     Susan Hill 

Security  
John Ellis 

TV Ministry  
Jet Scarbrough, Adam                  

Foreman, Brad Henry, Jacob 
Leake, Edie Long, Isabell 

Long, James Gibson,                     
Fred Porter 

              VOLUNTEER MINISTRY  for May 10 

                           Dr. Raymon Leake, Pastor        
                 Rev. David McCubbin, Associate Pastor Emeritus                                                                                                                                            

Rev. Wayne Polk, Associate  Pastor for Outreach and Discipleship                                                         
 Rev. David Bishop, Associate Pastor for Music                                                    

 Rev. Benjy Linder, Associate Pastor for Students 
 Caitlin Braud, Director of Children’s Ministries                                                                                               

701  26th Avenue/P.O. Box 1509      601.484.4600   601.484/4620 (F)                        
Meridian, MS  39302                                 www.fbcmeridian.org                                                                      

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER                                    
has been suspended 

for the summer  
and will resume  

August 12.  
 

Beginning May 13th 

Prayer Meeting 
5:30 p.m. 

Chapel 
 
 

 

 

Sermon for Sunday, May 10 
“Not Knowing” 

Hebrews 11:8-10 

Deacon’s Breakfast        
Sunday, May 31 

8:00 a.m. 
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Congratulations to the 

Class of 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 “For I know the plans I have for you,”                 

declares the LORD,                                                         

“plans to prosper you and not to harm you, 

plans to give you hope and a future.                

Then you will call on me and come and pray 

to me, and I will listen to you.  

 You will seek me and find me when you seek 

me with all your heart.” 

             Jeremiah 29:11-13 

Sunday, May 10th 



 Congratulations to our 2015 Graduates 

 

Lindley Williams 

Lamar High School 

 

Kate McMullen 

Northeast High School 

James Gibson 

Southeast High School 

 

 

Julie Lam 

Lamar High School 

And to our college graduates: 

 

Katie Linder  

graduated from New Orleans Baptist Theological   

Seminary with a B.A. Degree in Christian Ministry  

                      

     Sarah Allison 

graduated from William Carey College                                       

with a B.A. Degree in Music 

                           

Megan Porter 

graduated from University of Alabama at Birmingham             

with a Masters of Public Health                                                              

and a Masters of Business Administration 

 

Ann Morgan Lamar 

Lamar High School 

Hannah Ivey 

Lamar High School 

 

Jillian Ellis 

 Russell Christian Academy 

 

Cole Gray 

Lamar High School 

 Anna Alyssa Harrison 

graduated from Mississippi State University               

with a Masters of Science in Computer Science 

Clifford Holloway 

graduated  from Mississippi State University                           

with a B.A. Degree in Criminology 

Andrew Dayton 

Graduated from Millsaps College                                           

with a B.B.A. Degree in Business Administration 

 

Drew Calhoun 

Graduated from Mississippi College                                               

with a B.S. Degree in Nursing 

 

Christopher Hicks 

Lamar High School 

 

Brett Shaffer 

Lamar High School 

John Philip Edwards 

Northeast High School 

Sarah Hodge 

Meridian High School 

 

 

Taylor Vaughn 

Northeast High School 

Not pictured: 

      Dalton McHenry 

     Lamar High School 


